
MINUTES OF STREETS & SIDEWALKS COMMITTEE MEETING 

June 11, 2012 

 

 The Meeting of the Ravenna City Streets & Sidewalks Committee was called to order at  

6:34 P.M. by Chairman, Jack Ferguson.  In attendance were Sharon Spencer, Fred Berry, Frank 

Seman, Bruce Ribelin, Scott Rainone, Amy Michael and Fran Ricciardi. Also attending the 

meeting were Mayor Joe Bica; Service Director, Kelly Engelhart; Finance Director and Kim 

Cecora.  Also attending were Marc Resnik of 1102 East Riddle Avenue, Ravenna and Nick 

Dudek of 328 North Prospect Street, Ravenna and Donna Swigart of 528 East Riddle Avenue, 

Ravenna.    

 

 Mr. Ferguson said that the first item on the agenda is the AMATS Grants.   

 

 Mayor Bica said that this is to actually accept the grant.  The city has been awarded these 

grants but have not accepted them formally.  So they are trying to catch up and accept them. 

 

 Mr. Cecora said they were talking about it the other day; what is the formal award 

process.  They could be getting emails or letters being notified the grant has been awarded.  They 

are just trying to figure out a timeline to bring it for legislation.   

 

 There being no further questions or comments, it was decided by those present that a 

tracking sheet would be submitted for Finance Committee approval.   

 

 Mr. Ferguson said the next item on the agenda is the pavement, marking and striping 

contract.   

 

 Mayor Bica said this is the annual bid process for paving, marking and striping.  They are 

going to have the Street Department do some downtown striping but this would be for the cross 

walks, stop lines in the road, etc.   

 

 There being no further questions or comments, it was decided by those present that a 

tracking sheet would be submitted for Finance Committee approval.   

 

 Mr. Ferguson said the last item is the parking on Avon Court issue.  A public hearing was 

held and it was returned to committee so they can discuss the limitations on the parking.  It was 

suggested to bring it forward for no parking on the east side of Avon Court only.  It was also 

brought up about the parking at the end of Avon Court.  One specific family is using that as their 

own personal parking and that is also going to be posted as no parking.   

 

 There being no further questions or comments, it was decided by those present that the 

legislation would be rewritten and sent back to its third reading after such amendments are made. 

 

 There being no further business before the Committee, the meeting adjourned at 6:38 

P.M.  

 

ATTEST: 

 

_____________________________  ______________________________ 

Clerk of Council    Jack Ferguson, Chairman 

      Streets & Sidewalks Committee 


